
SOLID WASTE/AIR QUALITY COMMITTEE 
Clean Sweep Summary  

October 7, 2011 
 
Committee Member Present:  Jennifer Hanneman 
 
Committee Members Excused:  Lloyd Zastrow, Don Reese, Carlton Zentner and Vic Imrie Jr. 
 
Jennifer Hanneman left at 4:30 p.m. 
 
Staff:  Sharon Ehrhardt (Program Assistant)  
 
Veolia Environmental Services:  Team Leader and seven Veolia clean sweep specialists 
 
Volunteers Survey Takers:  Jan Roou-Jefferson County Supervisor and Philip Roou 
 
Clean Sweep Event Operation 
This Clean Sweep was in conjunction with Walworth County Clean Sweep events.  Jefferson 
County’s responsibilities were advertising to our residents and supplying four survey takers. 
 
Veolia Project Manager conducted a safety meeting for all staff and volunteers at 2:30 p.m.   He 
explained the safety procedures that need to be followed at a Clean Sweep event.  After he was 
done, Sharon explained the jobs to the survey takers.    
 
At 3:00 p.m. everything was in place and we started putting cars though the Clean Sweep.  At this 
time we already had five cars in line. 
 
The results of our Clean Sweep event: 
 
152 Participants:   19 Jefferson County Residents, 1 Racine County, 1 Rock County, 2 Waukesha 
County and 129 from Walworth County                   
 
We have not received the results of the surveys or cost of the event as of October 20, 2011. 
 


